
 

 

 
 

Officiating:   Rev. Terri Ann Grotzinger  
Pianist:   Cheryl McKenty 
Lay Readers:  1st Reading -   Lizzie Carlson-Thompson 

2nd Reading - Melinda Schell 
LEM    Hope or Aubrey   
 
Sunday, July, 21 Ninth Sunday after Pentecost  

9:00 am Morning Prayer Rite I  

Please join us for Celebration Sunday Coffee Hour after the service  
1:00 pm Morning Prayer Rite II at Touchmark -  Lizzie Carlson-Thompson and Charlie 

Briggs officiating 
Monday, July 22  

8:30 am Morning Prayer (V) 
     10:15 am Bible Study (WH Conference Room) 
     11:00 am Pow Wow Frybread and Taco fundraiser (Northside of the State Capital) 
Tuesday, July 23 

7:00 am Men's Fellowship (V) 
8:30 am Morning Prayer (V) 

     12:05 pm Holy Eucharist Rite II w/Healing Diocese Office -  Bishop Marty Officiating 
  5:15 pm Chapter Meeting( WH Conference Room) 
Wednesday, July 24 

8:30 am Morning Prayer (V) 
9:00 am LEV / SAFECHURCH Training - Guild Room  
9:00 am Happenings Submission Deadline 

12:00 pm Endowment Committee Meeting (WH Conference Room) 
5:30 pm Wonderful Wednesday (Undercroft) 

Thursday, July 25 
8:30 am Morning Prayer (V) 

12:00 pm Youth Free Bandstand Lunch with Swimming at 1:00pm.(meet at the Flags in  
Memorial Park) RSVP to Sarah Page Fox  

Friday, July 26 
8:30 am Morning Prayer (V) 

Saturday, July 27 
8:30 am Morning Prayer (V) 

Sunday, July 28 Nineth Sunday after Pentecost  
9:00 am Holy Eucharist Rite II - Very Rev. Stephen Brehe officiating 

         Chapter Members  
Scott Leak, Senior Warden Manny Hoag  
Sam Gilbert, Junior Warden Nick Jaynes  
Vicky Tiberi, Secretary Aubrey Curtis  
Ron Gumbert, Treasurer Ray Page  

Today’s Altar Flowers: 
Altar Flowers are given today by Robin and John Ericksen to the glory of 
God and in loving memory of Mr. and Mrs. Bob Heggem, and Mr. and Mrs. 
Clifford Ericksen. Also also by Laura and Rick Harden in thanksgiving for 
family. 



The Church: for Michael, our Presiding Bishop; for Sean, our Presiding Bishop-elect; for Marty, our Bishop; 
for the Togendowagan Society, Ray, their Leader; Darcy and Dan, their Elders; and for All Saints in 
Columbia Falls; Charlie Knuth, their Rector. 

The Government: for Joe, our President; for Greg our 
Governor; for Congress, especially Jon, Matt, Steve, Ryan 
and for Kelly, Vickie, Wilmot, our area mayors. 

The Community: for the staff, volunteers, and 
beneficiaries of God’s Love, Good Samaritan Ministries, 
Family Promise, and the Personal Care Pantry. 

Comfort, Healing & Hope: for Jocelyn, Emma, Jim,   
Paula, Carol, Joe, Celinda, Paul, Cline, Barb, Linda, Barb, 
Dustin, Mary, Matthew, Bamby, Debbie, Kari, The Dahl  
Family, Nicholas, Bob, Meredith, Jennie, Kevin, Bobbi, 
Max, Terry, Marlene, Patti, Mike, James, Peter, Jordan, 
and Roman 

Those serving in harm’s way: for Shane, Mike, Josh, Tom,  

John, Erica, Tom, Matthew, Parker, and Cody 

. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Weekly Finance Reports 

Week ending July 14, 2024 

Pledge       $ 1,580.00 

Contribution      $              530.00 

Plate Offering      $      95.00 

Social Concerns     $       250.00 

 

The 2024 semi-annual giving statements are located in the back of the 

church. All statements picked up saves the church postage. If you have 

questions, please let Rick Johnson, Bookkeeper, in the church office know. 

Thanks for all your support in the mission of St. Peter's Cathedral. 

Those celebrating Birthdays and Anniversaries: 

Birthdays    21 Betty March 

     22 Carol Gravely Dagenais 

     22 Julia Harris 

     22 Hank Hudson 

                 24 Emily Morrison 

                 26 Ben Diveley 

     26 Ann Dooling 

     27 Sarah Fox 

Anniversaries              23 Nick and Keri Jaynes 

    



 
 
Family Promise has three families staying in churches.  
• New Family – Dad, Mom, son (4 years), and daughter (4 months).  This couple has four other 
children who might be visiting periodically. Dad has a new job and is working night shift, so he has been 
sleeping at the Day Center.  Mom and kids have been staying at the churches.  
• Family two – Dad (34), Mom (24), son (4), and 4-month-old daughter.  The family recently moved 
to Helena from Butte. Mom is caring for kids. Dad is employed. They have their own vehicle. 
• Family three – Mom and three daughters ages 3, 7, and 9.  Mom is working at Broadwater. 
Mom’s medications seem to be working well and her health has stabilized.   
 
A new program volunteer is currently sleeping at First Christian while searching for housing. Elizabeth 
has been awarded a housing voucher and is currently looking for a place to rent. Please call the FP office 
at (406) 465-9467 if you know of an available rental.  
 
Many of you know Denmark and Antwone who were with us last rotation.  They found an apartment in 
town that works well for them to walk to school and work. When we receive a list of their needs, we will 
email it out.  
 
July 28-August 4, 2024 – St Peter’s next Family Promise host week. We will need overnight hosts, meals 
(SUN-THURS), grocery shoppers, help with set up, clean up, and moving the trailer. 
 
To learn more or to find out how you can help, please contact: 

Donna Church  (406) 439-6811  Donna3439@msn.com 
Maggie Stockwell  (406) 465-0707 magnolia9@hotmail.com 
Tammy Andridge at (406) 465-5976  tammyandridge@aol.com 

Did you know? 
Frybread, Pow Wow Tacos, Drinks, Dancing and Drumming can be found at 
the Pow Wow Taco Fundraiser held the next two Mondays, July 22nd and 29th from 
11:00am to 1:30pm. For the best Tacos you may ever eat, along with entertainment by 
the Magpie Drummers and Dancers, meet us on the lawn across from the Northside of 
the State Capital Building. All proceeds from these fundraisers go to keep our 
Community Pow Wow free to all. 

Pete’s Feet will be walking for Mental Health! Join us, September 22 at Memorial 
Park for NAMIWalks Montana. More information to come! 

Our Journey into the Holy Land with The Episcopal Diocese of Jerusalem 
Continues right here with publications throughout the Summer. Want to learn more 
about faith, resilience, and humanitarian outreach? Let us look to how this diocese 
sustains twenty-eight parishes and more than two dozen humanitarian institutions 
across the Middle East, not only in Jerusalem but also in Israel, Palestine, Gaza, 
Jordan, Lebanon, and Syria. 



 
 

SEARCH COMMITTEE UPDATE 

The Parish Survey is now live and it’s your turn to let us hear your voice! 

In case you missed it in your email, you may access the survey on our church website 
at https://www.spchelena.org and click on “Dean Search”.  You may also access it on 
our Facebook page or use this QR code with your phone: 
 

 

Your input to this survey will help us guide the search for our next Dean as we seek 
candidates that align with the needs and aspirations of our church community. 

We ask that every member who is at least 12 years of age complete the survey by end 
of the day on August 7. If you are unable to do so electronically, you may pick up a 
paper copy at the office in Wilson Hall or take the survey by telephone with one of the 
Search Committee members. 

Thank you for your time. Please direct questions to spchsearch@gmail.com or call the 
church office at 406-442-5175 and a Search Committee member will contact you. 
  


